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	         Aberdeen Grammar School Parent Council: Meeting Minutes 



	Aberdeen Grammar School
	         Monday 8th June 2015

	Parent Council Meeting
	         7:30pm-9pm, School Staff Room


Minutes of Meeting
Parents:
Anna Bokedal, Alex Nicoll, Pam Burney, Tania Davidson, Margaret 


Davidson, Julian Maunder, Babu John and Colm O’Riordan                                                           

Teachers:
Graham Legge (Rector)

    
Councillors:
Jenny Laing
  
    

Apologies:   
Alan Denison, Ray Riddoch, Sarah Blizzard, Alison Campbell and John 


Anderson

Welcome 

Margaret welcomed everyone to the PC meeting and apologies were noted.
Approval of minutes of previous meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were approved by the Parent Council subject to Anna Bokedal being added to the list of attendees.  Confirmation of their accuracy was proposed by Pam Burney and seconded by Alex Nicoll.

Outstanding Actions/Matters Arising from the Previous Meeting
· School Website – the PC still hasn’t received a quote for the cost of maintaining it.  Charlie Love, who created the Aberdeen Parent Council Forum website and associated PC blogs, has advised Head Teachers that there are plans to link school websites to the Parent Council blogs where PC minutes can be posted. Grammar PC’s Blog was held up as an example to other schools.
· Head Teacher recruitment - Ms Murison is due to take up post on 17th August.  She has already started a handover with Mr Legge.

· Parent volunteers driving the school mini bus - Alex was unable to discuss this with Charlie Penman, Head of Schools, as Charlie did not attend the last APCF meeting.  Andrew Jones from ACC is looking at a way forward for all schools.  Councillor Laing’s offer to look into it for our school and PC was gratefully accepted as it is unclear whether it will be feasible for the school to keep it’s minibus under the new rules.  Action: Councillor Laing to investigate and report back to the PC.
· PC Accounts - Tania has submitted the PC accounts for 2014/15 to ACC.  She has also received confirmation that they have been received.
Treasurer’s Report 
Tania advised that there hasn’t been any activity on the PC’s bank account since the last meeting.  She is expecting an invoice for the cost of the PC advert and PTA information leaflet for new parents, which will be paid before the end of term.  The account balance stands at £2576.11.
Rectors Report
· SQA examinations began on 27th April and ended on 2nd June 2015.  There was an extremely high level of attendance.
· Staffing – AGS has now advertised twice for a Physics teacher with no applications being received on either occasion.  Ms McEwan started as a full time permanent Maths teacher on Monday 5th May.  Interviews for an English teacher were held on 8th May and Mrs Simpson, who was appointed, will take up post on 15th June.  The school is currently advertising for teachers of Mathematics and Business Studies, both of which have a closing date of June 8th 2015.  The Physics post will be advertised again in the future.  The school has been allocated two newly qualified teachers who will complete their probationary training in the school next session.  They will teach English and Geography.  Miss Hislop in Drama, Miss Cameron in Geography and Miss Taylor in P.E. have successfully completed their probationary year in the school.  Miss Taylor will take up a permanent post at AGS in August.
· The P7 Science Day was held on Monday 11th May and involved all P7s from the Associated Primary Schools.  This forms part of the P7 induction/ transfer programme.  The pupils participated in various science activities throughout the day.

· The new S2s, S3s and S4s began their new timetables on Monday 25th May.  The new S5s and S6s returned to school on Monday 1st June following their study leave.  They participated in an induction day where a number of speakers helped them prepare for the year ahead.

· Numerous members of staff have been attending “markers meetings” with the SQA in recent weeks.  These staff members have been selected to mark SQA examinations (National 5, Higher and Advanced Higher) from other schools across Scotland.  AGS benefits from their experience as it provides all teachers with a clearer understanding of the standard of examinations.
· A Parent Information Evening took place on Tuesday 2nd June for parents of pupils entering S1 via priority category 2-4 placing requests.  This year 170 of the 180 places in S1 have been allocated with 10 being reserved at present.  If any placing appeals are successful, this will reduce the number of places left in S1.

· On Thursday 4th June, all P6 pupils from AGS’s Associated Primary Schools attended a Drama Festival in the school.  Each school group performed a piece of drama for the other schools to watch.  
· The P7 link week started today and will last until Thursday 11th June.  Pupils will follow their S1 timetable and there will be a Parent Information Evening.  Ms Murison, the new Rector will attend and be introduced to parents.

· Sports Day is scheduled for Thursday 18th June.  A letter of invitation is being issued to parents.  Last year 500 pupils participated and similar numbers are due to take part this year.

· Prize Giving will take place on 26th June.  Iain Gray O.B.E, a former pupil and Professor at Cranfield Aeronautics will speak.  This will be the last time the school can use the Music Hall for Prize Giving until its refurbishment is complete.
Depute Head Teacher Vacancy 

Ms Murison has decided to appoint an Acting DHT prior to recruiting a permanent one.  The leeting meeting will take place on Monday 29th June with the interviews taking place on Thursday 20th August.  The successful applicant will take up post as soon after that as possible.
Feedback from Termly PC Meeting with Aberdeen City Council

· Alcohol and Young People - Representatives from the Alcohol & Drug Partnership came to talk about alcohol and young people.  The message was that alcohol, described at one point as a legal high, is a bigger problem amongst young people than drugs.  They talked about parents as the main influence on young people and our responsibilities as role models. They spoke about the number of occasional alcohol license requests made for school premises by PTAs, including alcohol tents at sports days.  They advised that if they see applications for events that include children, they will oppose the license.  If it is an event that doesn't include children, then there shouldn't be a problem. 
· Choices interactive DVD - This well received DVD has been launched by Police Scotland to help young people understand the impact of their decisions with regards to using/not using drugs and alcohol. Young people watching the DVD have opportunities to make decisions on behalf of the characters, which affect the story line.  We were advised by a parent who has used it that the production and acting is of a high standard.
· Risk Assessment - There was a session on risk assessments for PTA events.  The main recommendations were:

· PTAs consider having their own first aid kit which is readily available at events.  It was felt unnecessary time could be wasted trying to get hold of the school's one.
· Identify who will be the first aider at events.  They need to be able to deal with incidents including young people or adults.

· A new risk assessment should be completed for each event as no two events are the same.  Previous risk assessments could be used as an aide memoire and Alex Nicoll from the APCF and AGS PC is happy to provide help.
· Decide who is responsible for checking the toilets etc. if the fire alarm goes off. 
· Rights Respecting Schools - ACC are aspiring to be a Rights Respecting Authority.  Central to this is raising the profile of the UN Convention of the Rights of the Child and each school achieving the UNICEF award.  There should be mention of this in each school's improvement plan going forward and parents should be told how the school is progressing.  Around half of the city's primary schools have started working towards this but only 1 secondary.  The Secondary Schools have been focusing on the introduction of the new qualifications.
· Sharing Information with Parents - Donna Cuthill asked PCs if they could please share the information she provides with their Parent Forums, to ensure parents know what is happening.  Aberdeen Grammar PC emails information to all parents who have provided an email address and posts information on its blog.

Feedback from APCF Meeting on 1st June

· ACPF website - This is working well although it was mentioned that very few PCs are using it.  One parent present said they were not aware of the website and blog facility which led to a discussion on how we ensure information is shared within PCs and not lost when the Chair of the PC changes.  
· Appointment of new Secondary Rep for ECS Committee - Tony Rafferty was voted in as the new rep to serve for the next 2 years.  Shona Wilde was thanked for carrying out this role so effectively for the last 2 years.
· Discussion on increasing PC involvement in the APCF- A lengthy discussion took place around how we get PCs to engage and ensure they are meeting their responsibility to parents.  It would appear that not all PC members are even aware of the APCF or termly ACC meetings for PCs.  Tony Rafferty advised that a number of PCs still haven't activated their Gmail account so the APCF has no way of getting in touch with them and keeping them up to date.  ACC have the same problem and rely on schools to forward information to the Chair for distribution, which doesn't always happen.  Margaret advised that we don’t have a problem with any of this.  Further to the termly meeting, the distributed of information to Parent Forums was discussed.   Alex Nicoll agreed to speak with Donna Cuthill about the suggestions made to help improve the situation.  Margaret advised that we have at least one representative at city wide and APCF meetings and use our blog and email to cascade information to parents.  The requirement for copies of PC minutes to be emailed to ACC was mentioned and we were advised that Gayle Gorman, Director of Education, reads all the minutes the council receives to keep on top of issues across the city. 

Meeting dates for 2015/16
The following dates were agreed but may change if they clash with the school calendar which has not yet been finalised.

Monday 14th September 2015

Monday 23rd November 2015 

Monday 1st February 2016

Monday 25th April 2016

Monday 6th June 2016 
Ms Mursison has advised Margaret that she is looking forward to working in partnership with the Parent Council and the wider Parent Forum.  

AOCB
· Aberdeen Grammar FP Rugby has changed its status and is now part of Aberdeen Rugby Ltd.  This change was required so it can be limited by guarantee.  There will be implications for school rugby if the Scottish Rugby Union’s proposal to move to a tiered structure is accepted.  For example, the SRU will only allow young people to play one match over the weekend.  Action: Alex to provide update at September meeting.
· As this was Mr Legge’s last PC meeting, Margaret thanked him on behalf of the PC for his support and openness over the years.  She also wished him a long and happy retirement. Mr Legge responded by thanking the PC for what had been said and for the support it had provided to the school during his time as Rector.  He said he was sure we would continue to support the school and our new Rector, which PC members confirmed they would do.
Next Meeting
The next meetings will be held on Monday 14th September.  The AGM will take place from 7pm-7:30pm with the PC meeting taking place immediately afterwards.
The Parent Council can be contacted by emailing pcgrammar@aberdeen.npfs.org.uk or by contacting the school office.

Parent Council information can be found on the school website www.grammar.org.uk
Shopping online?  You can help Aberdeen Grammar PTA raise funds for the school by shopping via www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/ags
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